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TOWNSHIP OF BRUCE
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 14, 2016

The regular meeting of the Bruce Township Board was held on January 14, 2016 at the Bruce Township Hall with board members Marsh, LaJoie, Sawyers, Pins and Rogers present.  Absent no one.  Also in attendance was 3 township residents.  The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Public Comments:  The question was asked why there has been no list of the checks being put out at the meetings.  
The minutes of the December 10, 2015 meeting were presented.  Motion was made by Marsh, seconded by LaJoie to accept the minutes as presented.  All were in favor, motion carried.
Motion was made by Marsh, seconded by Pins to pay the bills.  Checks #8611 through     #8645 were issued for a total of $ 14,349.36.  All were in favor, motion carried.
County Commission Report:  Commissioner McLean was not present.
Reports of Special Meetings:  There were no reports.
Zoning Administrator:  There have been no permits issued.
Assessor’s Report:  The Assessor was attending Assessor’s school.  The Personal Property statements have been sent out.  Affidavits for Veteran’s Benefits have also been sent out.  The organizational meeting for Board of Review will be held on March 8th.
Planning Commission Report:  A meeting was held on January 8, 2016.  Election of officers was held with no changes.
Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s report was read.  The balance of all funds is $768,078.53.
Clerk’s Report:  The water test showed nothing detected.  We will be getting an increase in the cost of our water test from $22.00 to $24.00.  We are due for a Sanitary Survey this year at a cost of $282.00.
Firemen’s Report:  The Department were called out during the recent wind storm for help with power lines down.
Grounds and Park:  Everything is snow covered.
Old Business:  We will order 4 chairs for the Hall to see what they are like.  The ones we usually get are no longer available.
Someone will be out next week to look at the tile floor in the Hall.
New Business:  We will be required to have a budget hearing by March 15 and to pass a budget by the end of March.
Public Comments:  There were no comments.
Motion was made by Pins, seconded by Rogers to adjourn the meeting.  All were in favor, motion carried.  The Supervisor adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m.



					______________________________________
					Wanda Sawyers, Clerk


					________________________________________
					Carl Marsh, Supervisor	










      



